## PARISH COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES approved 3-6-18

## Jan. 9, 2018 6 pm Fr. Schuh Hall

Present: Fr. Anthony Cirignani, Terry Harris, Chairperson, Dan DeBauche, Vice-Chairperson, Chuck Gustafson, Secretary, Maria Plascensia, Maria Tinoco and Steve Parent, Sec. Trustee

Absent: Barb VanDenBusch

Opening Prayer: Fr Tony

Financial Update, Steve Parent

1. The St Thomas Moore School will be relocated to the St Peter and Paul facility. This will take place with the Sept 2018 School Year.

The school is a K-8th grade presently having 145 students expecting to add 20 more for the fall.

- 2. Grace will use our cafeteria for meals.
- 3. It is necessary to raise the guard rail in the choir loft. St P and P is in the process of receiving bids.
- 4. The Financial Status right now is close to projected budget (many have prepaid 2018 Parish dues). According to Steve there are 3 areas he is preparing for over the next 3 to 5 years:
  - a. A possible new boiler
  - b. Asbestos issues
  - c. Replace lights to LED Lighting to conform to changing code requirements.

## Miscellaneous:

- Senior Superbowl meal on January 31st at noon.
- Steeple People Newsletter is slated for spring of 2018.
- For the 1st Sunday of Lent we will start a Children's Collection.
- Lenten fish dinners will be Feb 16th, March 2nd and March 16th, 2018

## Fr. Tony comments:

- 1. Very pleased with St Thomas Moore School coming to Ss. Peter & Paul.
- 2. Continued tie in and cooperation between our 2 Parishes.
- 3. There will be a combined effort on some of the Easter Services.
- 4. For the next meeting, we want to review the Mission Statement.

Move to adjourn by <u>Dan DeBauche</u> seconded by <u>Steve Parent</u> motion passed.

Next meeting: Tues, March 6<sup>th</sup>, 6 pm at the MTC.

Closing prayer: Fr Tony

Respectfully Submitted, Chuck Gustafson